Nov. 2017

#### Inside this issue:

Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Gift Collection		
and Servant Event	2	
Bible Studies	2	
LWML Christmas Tea	3	
Reception for Vicki	3	
Stewardship Giving	3	
Godspeed to Jeanne	3	
Financial Report	3	
Christian Bookclub		
Deaths	4	
November Elder & Captain	4	
Food Drive	4	
Photo Directory Dates	4	
Gold Club Potluck	4	
New Member Corner	4	
Stewardship Focus	5	
Encouragement Workshop	6	
Grace School News	6	
New District Manager	6	
Christmas Rehearsals	7	
Advent Fun Shop	7	
Youth Praise Band	7	
Youth News		

# Remember to change your clocks back one Back hour on Nov. 4.

OUR MISSION
is to share
God's message,
to grow in our
faith, to love and
serve others.

# Thanksgiving Eve Worship Service 7 p.m. Wednesday, Nov. 22

God's blessings pour down on us every day. Beautiful Savior will offer a thanksgiving worship at 7 p.m. Wednesday, Nov. 22. Come and give thanks to God for all His gifts to us.



#### Pastor Chris To Be Installed Nov. 12

The installation for Pastor Chris will be 5 p.m. Sunday, Nov. 12, at Beautiful Savior. We invite you to attend this special event. There will be a reception to follow to honor this special occasion.

In September, Pastor Chris was called to be our senior pastor. With this call being made, Pastor Chris is now part of the call committee. We are working on the next steps and determining the direction of our church. We will be meeting in November again along with Circuit Visitor Pastor Steve Schulz and we have been working with District President Arie Bertsch as well. If you have questions about our call committee or Pastor Chris' installation, please see a member of the call committee.

# Growing In Faith Together Survey

How will you share your G.I.F.T.s this year?

### Calling all Beautiful Savior adults and youth grades 6 and up!



Here is your chance to let us know more about you and your talents, gifts and passions. As part of our 2017 Fall Stewardship campaign, we are asking every member of our congregation who is in the sixth grade and older, to complete a "Time and Talents" survey. The information in this survey will help us match you with opportunities in our church that might interest you.

You can access the survey in any of these ways:

- Scan this QR code on your mobile device:
- Go to the church website beautifulsaviorfargo.com and find the survey under the "Resources/Links" tab.



# Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Gift Collection

Donations for both boys and girls between the ages of two and fourteen are being accepted for Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Gifts. There will be a gift-wrapped collection box in the narthex for you to drop off your items. We can also use empty shoeboxes and donations of \$9 per box for shipping. Drop items off by Nov. 19. Boxes will be filled that day and brought to the local collection center. In December, a group from our church will be volunteering at the OCC Processing Center in Minneapolis to get shoeboxes ready to ship to children all over the world who will receive the shoebox gift and hear about Jesus!

What goes into each box?

- "Wow" item: an outfit, stuffed toy, doll, soccer ball with pump or other small, fun item.
- Toys: cars, jump ropes, yo-yo's, crafts.
- Accessories and hygiene: hat, socks, hair clips, toothbrush, comb, brush, washcloth, flashlight (include extra batteries).
- School supplies: notebooks, crayons, paper, pencils, sharpener, markers, solar calculator.

Do not include candy or food, toothpaste, liquids or lotions, war or weapon-related items, used items or breakable items. To learn more, go to the website: www.samaritanspurse.org/occ.

# Operation Christmas Child Servant Event Trip

Volunteers needed at the Operation Christmas Child Processing Center, Minneapolis, MN, to prepare shoe box gifts for shipping. Volunteers are responsible for a variety of tasks including inspecting gifts, sorting out inappropriate items, adding filler items, separating boxes by age and gender, and boxing shoe boxes into shipping cartons. Rick and Jennifer Krause will be taking a group down and will stay at a local church overnight, leaving here Saturday, Dec. 9 and returning Sunday, Dec. 10. There is room for six people to go with. Please sign up by Nov. 8. Youth must be 13 or older before Dec. 9. No exceptions. (This is an OCC Processing rule!!)

The cost will be \$50 per person. The cost includes lodging, two meals, shipping for one shoebox, t-shirt, gas contribution, and a follow up pizza party later in December! For information or to sign up, contact Jennifer Krause at rnjkrause@yahoo.com. Forms will also be available from Pastor Chris or in the office.

# "Growing in Faith Together" 9:30 a.m. Sunday mornings

As part of our stewardship and mission emphasis this year, we will explore and appreciate the various gifts God has given each of us. We will explore who we are as the church and God's call to serve others both inside the church and in our community.

# "Will the Real Jesus Please Stand Up?"

7 p.m. Tuesdays

Imitation Christs roam in and out of our spiritual conversations, lives and beliefs. Do you know these false Christs? Do you worship them? Join us as we examine Dr. Matt Richard's book that not only identifies 12 common false Christs found in our culture but also reveals the true Jesus Christ found in the pages of Holy Scripture.

### **New Member Class**

7 p.m. Thursdays

Our new member class reviews the basic teachings of the Bible. We encourage those interested in learning more about the foundational teachings of the Bible or those interested in joining our congregation to attend this class. BSLC members are also invited to come as this study provides a great opportunity to grow in one's faith and Christian life. Our class meets at the church at 7 p.m. Thursdays. If you have questions, talk to Pastor Chris.

### "Good and Evil"

Women's Bible Study 6 p.m. Mondays or 9 a.m. Thursdays

This study will help you trust God and His sovereign power even in the darkest days of suffering and pain. We meet at 6 p.m. Mondays or 9 a.m. Thursdays. Please join us as you are able. Our study will run through the week of Nov. 12. A new study will begin in January.

# **LWML Meeting**

The next LWML meeting will be at 6 p.m. Thursday, Nov. 16. A meal will be provided, along with devotions and fun.

#### Christmas Tea Will Be Dec. 3

Preparation is underway for our third annual Christmas Tea that will take place at 4 p.m. Sunday, Dec. 3. This is an hour earlier than last year. Hostesses are needed for this year's tea; if you hosted a table last year, it would be great if you would again host. Thank you to all who hosted last year. This year, the hostesses will bring and serve the dessert for their table. Please let Jodi know if you would like to take part by calling her at 1-320-282-6584 or email her at jhaekenk@cord.edu. You may also talk to any of the other committee members: Kay Osman, Karen Mart Taverna, Carrie Berglind, Carol LeMier or Mary Seiffert. Silent Auction items are also being collected. Talk to Mary Seiffert if you have something to donate. Thank you.

Jesus is the Reason for the Season!

#### **Munchies For Missions**

The LWML Munchies for Missions bake sale will be on Sunday, Dec. 3, after both worship services. BSLC members are asked to bake and fill containers of Christmas goodies to sell. Containers will be distributed on Sundays, Nov. 19 and 26. Bring your containers to the church between 9 a.m. and noon Saturday, Dec. 2. Then plan to shop on Sunday, Dec. 3, and take home a variety of tasty goodies for the holidays. Thanks in advance for participating in this fundraiser for LWML Mites!

# Wishing Godspeed to Jeanne

Jeanne Kragt-Barchinger is moving and wants to let everyone know how much she will miss BSLC and the activities here. She has been active in the LWML, quilting and other activities and always has a smile on her face. BSLC wishes Jeanne the best as she moves. Her new address will be 740 2nd St. SE, #116, Milaca, MN 56353. She would to love to stay in touch with all of you. Please keep Jeanne in your prayers.

#### Vicki Reaches 10-Years Milestone

Beautiful Savior Church has been blessed to have Vicki keeping us in line for 10 years. In her honor, there will be a special recognition of her faithfulness on Sunday, Nov. 5, between worship services with cake for all. Please join us to thank her.

Vicki has been married to her husband, Larry, for 38 years. They have three children and four grandchildren. She thanks God for all His blessings throughout the years and for her church job where she has met so many wonderful people. She trusts in God's plans for her day by day, even when the path is rough.

# Plan Your Giving for 2018

As part of our Fall 2017 Stewardship Campaign, please also help us plan financially for next year by completing a 2018 Pledge Card.

We also encourage you to consider signing up to our Simply Giving electronic offering option. Just like paying your bills electronically, the Simply Giving program offers convenience for our members by allowing your offering to be automatically debited from your checking or savings account each month. Electronic Giving also provides a much-needed donation consistency for our church. If you need either the 2018 Pledge Card or the Simply Giving Form, go to the "Resources/Links" tab on the church website and choose "Forms".

### Christian Chicks Bookclub

Our next Christian Chicks Bookclub will meet at 6 p.m. Wednesday, Nov. 15, at Deaner's Diner, 405 Main Ave W, West Fargo. Our book is *Angel Sister* by Ann H Gabhart. In January our book will be *Any Dream will Do* by Debbie Macomber. If you want to find out more, please email ChicksBC16@gmail.com.

# **BSLC Treasurer's Report General Operating Fund**

January through Sept. 2017

<b>General Operating Fund</b>	Sept.	Year-to-Date
Income	27,239	\$220,207
Expense	20,010	\$238,195
Net Income (Loss)	\$7,229	(\$17,988)

#### **Deaths**

Oct. 4 - Rodney Michael Ensrud passed away in Fargo. His funeral was at BSLC on Monday, Oct. 9. Rod is survived by his wife, Pat; his daughter and son-in-law, Penny and Tim McLagan, and their children Kimberly, Greta and Joey; their son and daughter-in-law, Tim and Catherine Ensrud, and their children Tyler, Taylor, Emery and Elliot; his mother-in-law, several brothers, sisters and other family members.

# Additional Dates Available for Photo Directory

An overwhelming response from our members has allowed us to add more photo sessions for our upcoming photo directory. Appointments are now open from 2-9 p.m. on Thursday, Nov. 2 and Friday, Nov. 3, as well as from 10 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. on Saturday, Nov. 4. To sign up, go online at www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com and click on the "Directory" tab. If these dates don't work, check the other dates of Nov. 20 and 21 or Dec. 27 and 28.

By participating, you will receive a complimentary 8 by 10 portrait and a printed photo directory, along with access to the directory online.

#### **BSLC Food Drive**

Fall is a great time to give thanks for all God has blessed us with and to help others who may be in need. Please bring canned goods (check expiration dates), non-perishable food items, paper products and gift cards to food stores to the table in the narthex by Sunday, Nov. 22.

### Thanks from Pastor Chris

Thank you to all those who sent gifts, cards and words of encouragement during Pastor Appreciation month in October. Your kindness and support is truly appreciated!

#### **New Member Corner**

Jennifer Steege and her daughters, Annalise and Layla, have been attending BSLC for more than a year. They like the good sense of community and the personable, excellent staff and pastor. In their spare time, they enjoy watching football, being outside, playing at the park, and hanging with family and friends. Their favorite Bible verse is "The Lord is close to the brokenhearted and saves those who are crushed in spirit," Psalm 34:18. Jennifer and the girls are still dealing with the tragic loss of their husband and father last year. They are moving forward with forgiveness and working on strengthening their faith. Please make Jennifer, Annalise and Layla feel welcome and keep them in your prayers.

### Gold Club Lunch Wednesday, Nov. 15

Are you young at heart yet retired and/or older than age 55? Come to Gold Club, a time for all our older BSLC members to get together and enjoy a potluck meal and have fun. Bring a dish to share and join us at noon Wednesday, Nov. 15.

### Quilting at BSLC

If you like to quilt, please join our ladies at 10 a.m. Thursday, Nov. 9, at the church. Bring a sewing machine and fabric if you wish.

#### **BSLC Coffee Club**

Every Friday, BSLC members gather at 9 a.m. at Randy's, 2130 University Drive S., Fargo. Take time to get to know other BSLC members. This is for both men and women of any age.

#### Elder for November

Dave Anderson is our elder for November. He will be here Sunday mornings to greet members and visitors, help the pastor with any needs and see that things run smoothly. If you have any concerns or ideas for our church, please talk to Dave or any of the elders.

### Service Group for November

Sherrie Anderson is our captain for November. Our group consists of the last names that begin with the letters Br-D. She will call you asking for treats or to help out with special events. Thanks for helping. Our December group will be E-G with captain Diane Lee.



# Growing in Faith Together celebrates all of God's gifts to us

by Pastor Chris

God's Word points to a central truth: All we are and all we have come from God. Everything is a gift from him. Consider the Psalmist who declares, "The earth is the Lord's and everything in it, the world and all who live in it," (Psalm 24:1). Take to heart that "every good and perfect gift is from above, coming down from the Father of the heavenly lights, who does not change like shifting shadows," (James 1:17). Our salvation in Christ Jesus is a gift (Ephesians 2:8) and so is our God-given faith (1 Corinthians 12:3).



As you grow in knowledge of God's Word, the Holy Spirit reveals that God's generosity and goodness call you to be generous and good with what God has entrusted to you. This year's stewardship drive invites us to Grow In Faith Together (GIFT) as we discover that steward-

includes the whole Christian life. Indeed, the Scriptures entreat you as a child of God to share ALL the gifts God has given you for the glory of God and benefit of neighbor.

Why is stewardship important? In his book, *Stewardship: A Theological Perspective*, Dr. Joel Biermann, professor at Concordia Seminary St. Louis, writes: "One cannot claim fidelity to Christian truth in other respects while ignoring the practice and inculcation of faithful stewardship. Proclamation of the Gospel, a focus on forgiveness, or a rigorous commitment to orthodox doctrine, are all worthy practices and defensible paradigms for the Christian life and ministry; but none of them obviate the practice of good stewardship. The doctrine of justification cannot be the camouflage beneath which one hopes to hide from the expectations of a call to serious stewardship. The Gospel does not negate or displace stewardship; it restores the creature to a life of responsible stewardship. Good theology yields good stewardship; more than that, good theology demands good stewardship."

In addition to educating and encouraging our members to follow God's will of faithful stewardship, our stewardship drive also helps Beautiful Savior plan for the upcoming year. A responsible budget must fall in line with what people are willing to give. Our ministry programs depend upon volunteers using their time and talent to help make these programs viable and successful.

To this end, we ask that you would fill out both a financial pledge card and a time and talent survey. The pledge card will be mailed to all BSLC members at the beginning of November, while the survey can be found on our website at www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com then go to the "Resources/Links" tab.

God bless you as God leads you to use your God-given gifts in our church, our city and our world!

As part of our stewardship drive, Beautiful Savior will have a series of special services throughout November. They include:

**DATE:** Nov. 5 **THEME:** "The Gifts of God: An Abundance of Riches"

**MAIN POINT:** Everything that we have comes from the Lord

SPECIAL ATTENTION: Information booths will highlight the different activities offered at BSLC.

DATE: Nov. 12 THEME: "Gifts to One Another"

**MAIN POINT:** Our God-given talents are used inside the church for the benefit of our church body **SPECIAL ATTENTION:** Information booths will highlight the service opportunities offered at BSLC.

**DATE:** Nov. 19 **THEME:** "Gifts to the World"

**MAIN POINT:** We share the hope we have in Jesus so others may know God's love and salvation **SPECIAL ATTENTION:** Information booths will highlight service opportunities offered in the area.

**DATE:** Nov. 26 **THEME:** "Faith and Financial gifts"

**MAIN POINT:** Because all we have is God's, we use a portion of our money for His purposes.

Paster Chris

# "Main Street Living North" TV Program

The "Main Street Living" choir will meet at Immanuel Lutheran, 1258 N. Broadway from 12:30-3 p.m. Saturday, Nov. 4, to record for the program.

Ryan Avery, DYC at Immanuel Lutheran Church, Fargo, serves as the editor of the Main Street Living North programs. He takes the raw footage from the recordings of the pastor's sermons, scripture readings and prayers and pieces them together with hymns previously recorded by the MSLN choir to make a complete worship service. Ryan also adds the closed captioning to both the worship services and the Kid's Crossing children's programs to make them accessible to those who are hard of hearing.

Our worship program may be viewed at 10 a.m. each Sunday morning on KVRR 15.1 or any time on line at www.mainstreetlivingnorth.com.

Financial support checks may be sent to "Main Street Living North", 821-5th Ave. S., Fargo, ND 58103, or donate by Credit Card or your PayPal account at: www.mainstreetlivingnorth.com. Thank you and God's blessing in Christ!

### **New ND District Business Manager**

The North Dakota District LCMS
Board of Directors has hired a new
business manager, Tama (Tami)
Ulland. Tami also will be representing
Lutheran Church Extension Fund
(LCEF) in North Dakota.



Tami is a graduate of the University of North Dakota with a Bachelors of business administration in managen

business administration in management. For the past 23 years, she has worked for the city of Minto as the city auditor where she handled all aspects of city government as the only office employee. She has also worked for Harriston Industries, Life Skills, and Transition Center, Grand Forks County and Midwest Federal Savings Bank.

Tami lives in Minto with her husband, Doug. They have three grown children: Ryan, Haley and Brock. The Ullands are members at Zion English Lutheran Church in Grafton where Tami is the youth director and the LWML president. She served the North Dakota District this past triennium on the District Board of Directors. Tami also serves as the vice president for the Northeast Zone LWML. Tami grew into her faith at Immanuel Lutheran Church, Willow Creek which is still home.

#### Grace Lutheran School News

At 8:40 a.m. Wednesday, Nov. 8, the school will have a special Veterans Day celebration for our students. All veterans are invited to attend and come in uniform if you'd like!

Please shop at our Christmas Boutique from 8 a.m. to 2 p.m. Saturday, Nov. 18. Call Becky Johnson at 701-730-2377 with questions.

Families are invited to make your own Advent calendar from 1-3 p.m. Sunday, Nov. 19. RSVP with your \$10 per family fee by Nov. 17 so we have enough supplies! Questions? Call Kim Ternes at 701-205-7101.

Grace needs a Phy Ed teacher by Jan. 5. This is a part time position. Please contact John Hagge at 232-7747 if interested.

### **EncourageMENt Presentation**

The LCMS Men's Ministry "EncourageMENt" will be hosting a presentation based on the book "The Collapse of Parenting" from 8:45-11:55 a.m. Saturday, Nov. 4, at Grace Lutheran School. John Hagge, the principal at Grace Lutheran School, will be the presenter. RSVP to encourageMENt@gracefargo.org.

## Beautiful Garden Wrap-Up

The first annual Beautiful Garden at Beautiful Savior has finished harvest for 2017. We had a great summer of work and fellowship, enjoying and sharing God's bounty from the garden.

Our hope is to work the garden space and expand a little bit in size yet this fall. If you have access to a larger tiller or an idea for tilling, email tim.deitemeyer@hotmail.com. By expanding the garden size, we plan in spring 2018 to add a couple of apple trees in memory of former District manager Bill Sharpe.

The best part of the gardening was our fellowship. We got together weekly for 30 minutes, nurtured the garden and had fun.

Please consider adding your name to our email list for 2018 to join our garden group. Email your name and address to Tim Deitemeyer at tim.deitemeyer@hotmail.com. Thanks to everyone for your support of our Beautiful Garden!



### "The King and Me" Christmas Play

Our Christmas practices for third-sixth grade students will begin Saturday, Nov. 4. Listed below are the times and dates of practice. Questions? Call Ramsey Dahl at 866-5403. Thank you for bringing your children to practice each week.

Nov. 4	10 a.m. 11-noon	<b>Expressive Eleven</b> All third-to-sixth-graders
Nov. 11	10 a.m. 11-noon	<b>Expressive Eleven</b> All third-to-sixth-graders
Nov. 18	10 a.m. 11-noon	<b>Expressive Eleven</b> All third-to-sixth-graders
Nov. 25	No Practice	Happy Thanksgiving!
Dec. 2	10 a.m. 11-noon	<b>Expressive Eleven</b> All-third-to-sixth-graders
Dec. 9	10 a.m. 11-noon	<b>Expressive Eleven</b> All third-to-sixth-graders
Dec. 16	10 a.m. to noon 12:30 p.m.	All third-to-sixth graders Dress rehearsal Pizza Party!
Dec. 17	10 a.m. 10:45 a.m.	Practice and warm-up <b>Program</b>

Our Expressive Eleven will be named later. More students are needed to make this play a success so if you have not signed up your third-sixth grade student for the play, please bring in the form as soon as possible, call the office at 293-1047 or Ramsey Dahl at 866-5403.

# Preschool through Second Grade Christmas Practice

Christmas practice for the younger children for their program will begin Dec. 2. The first and second graders will practice from 8:30 to 10 a.m. and the preschool and kindergarten students are asked to come at 9:15 a.m. Their program will be at 8:15 a.m. on Sunday, Dec. 17.

# Kids Create Christmas Crafts, Gifts at Advent Fun Shop Dec. 3

Kids of all ages can make Christmas presents for loved ones at our annual Advent Fun Shop. This fun family event of Christmas crafting for preschoolers through fifth-graders will be on Sunday, Dec. 3. The workshop will run from 1-3 p.m. The cost is \$3 per child, and an adult should accompany the children, especially younger ones. Each family is also asked to bring a dozen cookies for a cookie exchange. Please register your child for this event.

#### Crossfire Youth Praise Band

If you are a student in grades 6-12 who loves to sing and/or play an instrument, join our youth praise band. November practices will be at 7 p.m. on Sundays Nov. 5 and 19; and 6 p.m. Saturday, Nov. 11. No practice on Nov. 26. We will play in church on Sunday, Nov. 12. Questions? Call Ramsey Dahl at 866-5403.

### **November Youth Events**

#### **Upcoming Bible Study Opportunities**

Wednesday, Nov. 1 - from 7:45 to 9 p.m. Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 7-12 Wednesday, Nov. 8 - from 7:45 to 9 p.m. Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 7-12 Wednesday, Nov. 15 - from 7:45 to 9 p.m. Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 7-12 **Wednesday, Nov. 22 - No youth group - Thanksgiving worship at 7 p.m.** 

Wednesday, Nov. 29 - from 7:45 to 9 p.m. Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 7-12



#### **Upcoming Fellowship Events**

Sunday, Nov. 19 – Movie and game day: All sixth- through twelfth-graders are invited for fun and fellowship from 3-7 p.m. Sunday, Nov. 19. For more information, please see Pastor Chris.

#### **Upcoming Servant Events**

Dec. 9-10 – Operation Christmas Child Servant Event Trip: Volunteers needed to go to the Operation Christmas Child Processing Center, Minneapolis, MN, to prepare shoe box gifts for shipping. There is room for six people to go with. Please sign up by Nov. 8. Youth must be 13 or older before Dec. 9. No exceptions. (This is an OCC Processing rule!!) The cost will be \$50 per person. For information or to sign up, contact Jennifer Krause at rnikrause@yahoo.com. Forms will also be available from Pastor Chris or in the office.

#### BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH

2601 23rd Ave. S., Fargo, ND 58103

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Contact Us

PHONE: (701) 293-1047

**EMAIL:** office@bslcfargo.org

WFB: www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com

Office Hours

9:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. Monday-Thursday.

9 a.m. - noon Fridays

Pastor Chris also is available by appointment.

**Worship Schedule** 

Sunday Worship at 8:15 and 10:45 a.m. Adult Bible Study and Sunday School 9:30 a.m.

Holy Communion is celebrated on the first and third Sundays of each month.

Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage Paid Fargo, ND 58102 Permit No. 1068

Ghost No. 80108

#### **CHURCH STAFF**

#### **Pastor**

Chris Waldvogel 701-293-1047 701-893-6995

**Administrative Assistant** 

Vicki Peihl 701-293-1047

#### THIS PUBLICATION

**ENLIGHTEN** is a monthly publication of **Beautiful Savior** Lutheran Church.

#### **Council Members**

Chairman: **Denise Doeling** 238-1321 Vice-Chair: LeAnn Herrmann 318-1360 Treasurer: Craig Hashbarger 541-0930 Secretary: Kayla Muehler 899-4504 Properties: Dan Berglind 371-4499 Education: Bobbi Hestdalen 540-2218 Stewardship: Jennifer Krause 287-8627 Evangelism: Tim Deitemeyer 793-2220

#### **Board of Elders**

A-Bo Paul Asche 361-6960 Br-D Dave Anderson (218)979-0490 E-G Matthew Deardoff (701)799-8986 Н-К Nathan Gannon 205-4606 L-N Mike Sellden 235-5828 O-R Adam Tykwinski 793-8170 S Terry Stegman (701)200-9002 T-Z Elders are assigned families based on last name

#### Other Volunteers

LWML President: Mary Seiffert 241-9032 Prayer Chain Coordinator: **Shirley Nordstrom** 277-1185 Sunday School: Bobbi Hestdalen 540-2218 Choir Director: Ramsey Dahl 237-9009 RRLA Board Representatives: Brad Palmer 364-9775 Kim Persoon 373-5061 Financial Secretary: Beth Gustafson 239-9090